
Minutes of the Virtual Treverva Village Hall Committee Meeting: 

Thursday 29 April 2021 

 

The meeting was held via Skype and opened at 1833. 

 

Present:   

Committee: Mr P Bennett (Chairman), Mr Hennell, Mr Cheshire (Treasurer), Mrs Cheshire, 

Mrs G Bennett, Mrs N Bownas. 

 

Apologies: Mr I Hazzledine 

 

The Chairman welcomed those present and confirmed all had read the minutes of 4 January 

2021. These were accepted. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Mr Cheshire reported that he had received two COVID grants from 

Cornwall Council. The current account has a credit balance of £7800. The 100 club had a 

balance of £2800. The Chairman thanked him on behalf of the committee for his efforts in 

obtaining grants and ongoing work for the Village Hall. 

 

100 Club: The treasurer reported that the present coordinator, Leonard Coles, was very ill 

and unable to continue in the role. Mrs N Bownas volunteered to take over and would liaise 

with the treasurer to update the 100 club. 

 

Hall Bookings Secretary: Mrs E Bennett has stated she will be stepping down from the role 

in the near future. Mrs G Bennett and Mr Hennell will look into taking over bookings 

organisation when required. 

 

Capital Expenditure; The healthy state of finance gives an opportunity to make 

improvements to the Hall. Members were asked to think about what could be done and make 

proposals at next meeting. 

 

Village Hall Key Holders: Mr Hennell reported that he had received two sets of keys from 

the outgoing chairman. It was agreed that Mrs N Bownas would receive one set. 

 

Polling Day 6 May: Mr Hennell reported that preparations were in hand and that he would 

open and close the Hall on the day. It was proposed to function the boiler and kitchen, after 

such a long period unused, prior to the day. 

 

Community Speed Watch: This will be restarting sometime in May/June. 

 

AOB:  

Potential new members: It was agreed to continue to canvas for new members. 

Newsletter: The next edition would be later in the summer. 

 

Date of Next meeting: It was decided to wait until the pandemic restrictions had been lifted 

so that the next meeting could be held in the Hall, therefore date to be decided. 

 

The meeting closed at 1905. 


